EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 30/06/2009 C/2009/3800

Dear Mr Skibby,

The Commission would like to thank the Danish Parliament for its opinion about the Commission's Green Paper on Territorial Cohesion [COM(2008)616].

We fully share the Danish Parliament's view that Europeans living in peripheral areas should not be left aside. On the contrary, territorial cohesion is about assuring that every European, wherever he or she lives, can participate to the overall development of Europe.

The Commission also believes that strengthening territorial cohesion should not reduce, but on the contrary enhance, the action of local governments in Europe.

The Commission looks forward to continue the dialogue with the Danish Parliament about the improvement of EU policies and remains available to provide any further information.

Yours sincerely

Margot WALLSTRÖM Vice-President of the European Commission

Mr. Hans Kristian Skibby Chairman of the Municipal Affairs Committee Folketinget

EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 30/06/2009 C/2009/3800

Dear Mr Auken,

The Commission would like to thank the Danish Parliament for its opinion about the Commission's Green Paper on Territorial Cohesion [COM(2008)616].

We fully share the Danish Parliament's view that Europeans living in peripheral areas should not be left aside. On the contrary, territorial cohesion is about assuring that every European, wherever he or she lives, can participate to the overall development of Europe.

The Commission also believes that strengthening territorial cohesion should not reduce, but on the contrary enhance, the action of local governments in Europe.

The Commission looks forward to continue the dialogue with the Danish Parliament about the improvement of EU policies and remains available to provide any further information.

Yours sincerely

Margot WALLSTRÖM Vice-President of the European Commission

Mr. Svend Auken Chairman of the European Affairs Committee Folketinget